
From: Mike Nicolaides <Mike.Nicolaides@amwu.org.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 11 September 2019 4:05 PM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2014/255 - Airport Employees Award 
 

The AMWU refers to Attachment A to the full bench’s decision of 2nd September, 2019 
concerning the four yearly review of modern awards ([2019] FWCFB 6077). That 
attachment lists the submissions made to exposure drafts published in February and 
March 2019. 
 
The Airports Employees Award 2010 is in Group 4. The AMWU filed a submission on 
the exposure draft of that award with the Commission on 5th April, but that 
submission is not listed at page 15 of the recent full bench decision. 
 
The AMWU’s submission is referenced at footnote 8 of the bench’s decision, but that 
footnote is relevant only to paragraph 11 of the submission. The union is concerned 
that the earlier paragraphs may have been overlooked. 
 
Please note that the reference in paragraph 8 of the AMWU’s submission to 
“paragraph 760” of an earlier full bench decision should have read as a reference to 
“paragraph 160” of that decision. The union apologises for this error.   
 
 

Mike Nicolaides 

National Industrial Officer 
Manufacturing Membership 
Level 2/251 Queensberry Street 
Carlton South     VIC     3053 
Ph:    (03) 9230 5710 
           0419 292 893 
Fax:  (03) 9230 5887 
Email: mike.nicolaides@amwu.org.au 
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